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State of Nefo JJersey

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
P.O. Box 001
PuiLie D. MurPHY TreNTON, NJ 08625-0001

Governor

January 22, 2025

Via Electronic mail

Honorable Kevin J. O'Toole

Chairman, Port Authority of New York and New Jersey
150 Greenwich Street

New York, NY 10007

Dear Chairman O'Toole,

As you are aware, New Jersey has significant concerns regarding New York and the
Metropolitan Transportation Authority’s congestion pricing program, which went into effect on January
5. Indeed, New Jersey is engaged in ongoing litigation regarding the lawfulness of the program, see New
Jersey v. United States Department of Transportation, et. al, 2:23-cv-03885 (D.N.J.), and will be closely
monitoring the adverse impacts of that program on our state.

To that end, please allow this letter to serve as a formal request for statistical information related
to the impact of New York’s congestion pricing scheme on the Port Authority of New York and New

Jersey (“Port Authority”). Please provide no later than February 15, 2025, the following:

1. Total toll revenues for all tunnel and bridge crossings separated by crossing; and
2. Total number of vehicle passages separated by vehicle toll class and crossing.

Statistical information should be provided to my office for the month of January 2025 and on a
monthly basis, on the fifteenth of each month, going forward so we may assess the continued

impacts of congestion pricing. Additionally, please provide the above-mentioned statistical information
for all months of 2023 and 2024 for comparison purposes.

Many thanks for your prompt attention to this matter.

My very best,

/.

Philip D. Murphy
Governor
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